

# The Guiding Star and the King's Seekers

WFFK 4

## WARM-UP

- Recall a time when you went out of your way for someone. How did it make you feel?
- Think of someone reputable you want to meet. What would you tell that person?
- What is the most valuable gift you've given to someone? What does that say about how you see this person?

#### WORD

<sup>9</sup>After listening to the king, they went on their way. And behold, the star that they had seen when it rose went before them until it came to rest over the place where the child was. <sup>10</sup>When they saw the star, they rejoiced exceedingly with great joy. <sup>11</sup>And going into the house, they saw the child with Mary his mother, and they fell down and worshiped him. Then, opening their treasures, they offered him gifts, gold and frankincense and myrrh. MATTHEW 2:9-11

(Read also **MATTHEW 2:1-8.**)

We celebrate Christmas because our greatest miracle has come! This season reminds us of God's invitation for us to be restored to a right relationship with Him and to worship Him as He revealed Himself through Jesus, our Savior and King. Even during the first Christmas, there was much anticipation: the Jews waited for the Messiah, God's promise, to come and wise men from the east studied the movement of the stars—which miraculously pointed to Jesus—having heard about this promise. This just shows that God also had Gentiles in mind—for the salvation of the whole world. Let's learn from the example of these wise men about how we can respond to God's invitation to seek Him, worship Him, and make Him known.

## 1 Will we go out of our way to seek God?

MATTHEW 2:1-2

<sup>1</sup>Now after Jesus was born in Bethlehem of Judea in the days of Herod the king, behold, wise men from the east came to Jerusalem, <sup>2</sup>saying, "Where is he who has been born king of the Jews? For we saw his star when it rose and have come to worship him."

Scholars believe that these wise men came from Babylon, over a thousand kilometers from Bethlehem. The journey was long, yet they braved vast deserts and wilderness. It wasn't even guaranteed that they would find what they were looking for, yet they went anyway in faith that they would see the King of kings. Their tenacity is something we can aspire for. As we seek God and trust Him, may we realize that encountering Him is worth the challenges and inconveniences of life. Recall a challenging thing you have done to honor God. How did


## 2 Will we humbly worship God?

that experience help grow your faith?

And going into the house, they saw the child with Mary his mother, and they fell down and worshiped him. Then, opening their treasures, they offered him gifts, gold and frankincense and myrrh. MATTHEW 2:11

When the wise men finally arrived, they were excited and rejoiced exceedingly with great joy (Matthew 2:10)! As soon as they saw Jesus, they humbled themselves and worshiped Him. They were men of wisdom and stature, yet at the feet of the baby Jesus, they selflessly bowed in worship upon seeing God's promise fulfilled. The King of kings is here! Today, in the midst of uncertainties, we can come to God in humility

and reverence, trusting that He is King over event a truth God has revealed about Himself that ca worship Him. How does it help you in your chal	uses you to
Will we give Jesus gifts befitting the King	of kings?
And going into the house, they saw the child with N and they fell down and worshiped him. Then, open treasures, they offered him gifts, gold and franking myrrh. MATTHEW 2:11	lary his mother, ing their
From the beginning, the wise men knew that the would meet was no ordinary man. So they browwere fit for Jesus—gold for His kingship, franking priestly offering, and myrrh for His humanity. We knew it or not, these gifts were prophetic gestukind of person Jesus would be. Their generosity they were willing to give the best they had to we when we honor God, may we have the same at wise men—to give our best in everything we say is the greatest thing you offered to God? How of who God is to you?	ght gifts that accense as a /hether they res of what showed that orship Him. titude as the y and do. What

Miracles are signs that point to something greater, something even God's creation understands. The star that the wise men followed was timed and placed exactly to point to Jesus and make Him known even to the Gentiles. As we continue to experience God's miracles every day, may we always have a heart to worship Him with everything we have and make Him known to the world.

### **APPLICATION**

- Are you willing to go out of your way to seek God? Share one
  or two things you are willing to do starting today.
- How do you express your worship to God? What do you think humble worship looks like in your life?
- What gift will you give Jesus this Christmas? What do you think would be a befitting gift for the King of kings?

## **PRAYER**

- Thank God for His love that reaches people, even those who are far away from Him. Thank Him for making His Son, Jesus, known and allowing us to experience His love.
- Ask God to give you a heart of humility that seeks to worship Him always. Pray that God would continually remind you of who He is and show His goodness in your life.
- Pray that you would choose to trust and obey God as you continue to experience His miracles. May He use your life as His miracle and blessing to others today and every day.



© 2023 by VICTORY® All rights reserved.

Scripture quotations are from The Holy Bible, English Standard Version® (ESV®) Copyright © 2001 by Crossway, a publishing ministry of Good News Publishers. Used by permission. All rights reserved.

Contributors: Charlene Cruz, Josh Hernandez

Permission to photocopy this material is granted for local church use. This is not for sale. victory.org.ph



scan the QR code for more resources on this topic.